
 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) has published a Fact Sheet listing acceptable Period Options, 

Accessories and Safety Items for Light Vehicles registered under the Historic Vehicle Scheme 

(HVS). 

• The Fact Sheet does not apply to motorcycles or heavy vehicles. 

• The Fact Sheet has been sent to all club addresses on the current TfNSW published 

Recognised Club list. 

• Clubs need to respond to TfNSW and update their contact details. 

• TfNSW will provide a digital copy of the Fact Sheet when acknowledging receipt of a 

Club’s contact details.  

• Clubs should indicate their affiliation by nominating CHMC as their Approved 

Organisation, even if they have no vehicles on the Classic Vehicle Scheme (CVS), or have 

not opted to join the CVS. 

• Should a Club have already responded to TfNSW’s request for confirmation of Club 

details, and wish to add to those details, please forward an amended notification to 

TfNSW. 

• The 2-3 year time frame from vehicle build date applies to both options and accessories. 

• Additional items can be added to the list, but a case needs to be made to TfNSW. CHMC 

can assist in presenting an item to TfNSW for inclusion. 

• CHMC has identified that some of the items may need clarification, and has asked TfNSW 

that these be placed on the agenda for a meeting of the Historic and Classic Car Industry 

Working Group (HCCIWG) to be held in the next few weeks. 

• If unsure about an option, accessory or safety item, clubs should contact TfNSW via the 

email address provided on the Fact Sheet - industryengagement@rms.nsw.gov.au 

Sending a copy to CHMC (either cc / bcc toRMSliaison@heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au) 

would assist Council in following through on any items raised with TfNSW. 

Council applauds this initiative of TfNSW, as it is intended to dispel much of the uncertainty 

created by a range of interpretations made in the past about some aspects of the guidelines for 

HVS. 

 

 

THE DINKUM OIL #10 
A drop from the Council of Heritage Motor Clubs to keep you going 

For further information contact: 

Peter Wright (RMS Liaison) phone 0417 250 798  

More information about this, and other items of interest, can be found on Council’s website: 

www.heritagemotoringcouncil.org.au 
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